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It is three weeks before our September 17, 2016 Open House.  The skeleton is complete.  John Billone and 

others under his direction are wiring the balance of the track.  He advised that all of the track will be wired to 

run trains at our first Open House.  Everyone attending the first Open House will be able to see the intricacies 

that go into layout building.  As members, all of us can be proud of the crew that is putting together one of the 

best O-Gage 3-rail layouts in the Midwest, if not the country. 

 

Key points are that the track has been positioned and is currently being secured.  The protective Plexiglas 

frames are in place and the Plexiglas is cut to be inserted after the work in this area is completed.  Kevin Barry 

is finishing up on the outdoor movie theater, which plays current and era movies.  Steve Goshko is working 

with Al Havlicek on laying out the finishing touches on updating the Belt-Line layout complete with a new 

GRAND PASSENGER STATION.  We look forward to seeing our neighbors September 17, 2016 at our first 

Open House which will show our new layout at its beginnings. 

 

  
Mark and Swav check the Plexiglas framework Members take a look at what has been accomplished 

 

       
Kevin setting up the Outdoor Theater Swav tacking down track Ed is measuring for the new Station 

 

      
Steve securing decking Jeff wiring track Bob, Al, Tom, and Ron planning 


